

Town of Bellingham BOARD OF SELECTMEN

10 Mechanic Street Bellingham, Massachusetts 02019 Tel: 508-966-5800 * Fax: 508-966-4425

September 20, 2022

The Selectboard meeting was called to order at 8:30 AM by Chairman Don Martinis. All Board members were in attendance and participating in the Downstairs Conference Room at 10 Mechanic Street. Also actively participating in the meeting was Town Administrator Denis Fraine and Administrative Assistant Hilarie Allie. This meeting was accessible to the public in-person only.

Mr. DiMartino presented to the Board an Order of Taking for Roger Street and stated this is the last of developed unaccepted streets in Bellingham.

On a Grant/McNulty motion the Board unanimously voted 5-0 to execute the Order of Taking for Roger Street as prepared by KP Law.

Other Business

Mr. Fraine updated the Board on his communication with a resident regarding a backflow device issue related to their property on Highridge Road.

Mrs. Allie confirmed with the Board that the Charter states the Capital Improvement Committee will consist of five members, three Finance Committee members appointed by the Finance Committee and two at-large members appointed by the Board of Selectmen. Currently CIC has four members, two of which have been appointed by the Selectboard. Mrs. Allie will relay the message to the CIC clerk.

On a McNulty/Grant motion, the Board unanimously voted 5-0 to adjourn the meeting at 8:45 AM.

Respectfully submitted,

Hilarie J. Allie

Administrative Assistant